
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

April 2, 2017 
5

TH
 SUNDAY OF LENT 

LITURGY SCHEDULE AND MASS INTENTIONS  
Mon., April 3 No Mass   

Tues., April  4 5:30 p.m. — Raymond Carel 

Wed., April 5 7:50 a.m. — Ann & Art Rockers 

Thur., April 6 No Mass —  

Fri., April 7 7:50 a.m. — Bernice Roling 

Sat., April 8  4:10–5:10 p.m. — Confessions 

Sat., April 8  5:30 p.m. — Joe & Ann Ihler 

Sun., April 9 8:00 a.m. — People of the Parish 

 10:00 a.m. — Herb Sturm 
= = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = = 

FINANCIAL STATEMENT  

March 26, 2017 Votive Candles $37.00 Easter Decorations $125.00

Envelopes $17,819.74 Samaritan $4,831.00 Catholic Missourian $42.00

ACH $3,855.50 Three-In-One Collection $1,944.42 Catholic Home Missions $405.00

Plate $207.46 Hall Rent $60.00 Various Other Parish $755.00

Children $9.77 Bulletin Ad $400.00 Various Other Diocesan $3,300.00

Donations $180.00 Easter $15.00 Total $33,986.89

It takes average weekly envelope contributions of $18,632.94 to meet our Parish Budget. Maintenance & Repair Acct.

        Average Envelope Contribution Budget July 1 – March 26 $726,684.66 March 26, 2017 $135.00

        Actual Envelope Contributions July 1, 2016 – March 26, 2017 $706,202.95 Cash on Hand $37,366.71

        PAC (Parish Assistance Coalition) $1,642.37

shortage ($18,839.34)
  

 
April depositors: 5:30 – Pam Brauner; 8 – Bob Rademan; 10 – Anita Witthaus 

 

THIS WEEK’S CALENDAR 
Sat., April 1 &  

Sun., April 2 2
nd

 collection – SAMARITAN CENTER 

Sun., April 2  

after Masses DONUT SUNDAY hosted by the School Board. May donuts hosted by the Home & School   

11:30 – 12:30  YOUTH GROUP MEET 

Mon., April 3  

1 p.m. 50+ CLUB meet in the cafeteria   

7 p.m. TRIDUUM CHOIR PRACTICE  

7 p.m. PARISH LEADERS MEETING  

 K OF C BINGO ~ 537 Route T ~ 584-3200 ~ Bingo 6:30 ~ Doors open 4:30. Progressive #1 is $2,750 

in 18 numbers. Progressive #2 is $900 in 18 numbers. Consolation prize $300 for both games. Salisbury 

steak dinner special 

So Jesus, perturbed again, 
came to the tomb....Jesus 

said, "Take away the 
stone." - John 11:38-39 



 

Tues., April 4 SMS – SPELLING BEE 

9 a.m. QUILTING in the altar room 

7 p.m. MUSIC PRACTICE FOR 8 A.M. EASTER in the cry room  

7 p.m. MUSIC PRACTICE FOR 10 A.M. EASTER in church 

Wed., April 5  

7 p.m. PARISH PENANCE SERVICE  

Thurs., April 6 NO MASS AT ST. MARTIN’S 

2 p.m. SMS – EARLY DISMISSAL for faculty meeting 

 5:30 p.m. Bishop John R. Gaydos invites you to attend our annual Chrism Mass at the Cathedral Church of St. 

Joseph, 2301 W. Main St., Jefferson City. This Liturgy unites the Diocese in recalling the gifts of the 

Holy Priesthood and the Most Holy Eucharist. The Oil of the Sick and the Oil of the Catechumens are 

blessed and the Sacred Chrism is consecrated at this time. These Holy Oils impact the lives of those 

who are preparing to enter into the Church, those who are ill, and all preparing for Confirmation and 

Holy Orders. 

Fri., April 7  

After Mass SMS – DONUTS FOR DADS  

Sat., April 8  

 8 a.m. CLEAN CHURCH DAY “Many hands make light work.”  

Please consider donating an hour or two of your time to help us spring clean church for the Holy Week 

and Easter celebrations. Our goal is to have twenty or more people help with this service project. It’s 

hard work, but a great way to meet new people and visit with your friends. 

 DIOCESAN SPEECH MEET 

Stewardship – A way of Life:  Jesus called to his friend from the dead, “Lazarus, come out!” It is the same call our Lord makes to us 
unceasingly: “Come out!” Jesus calls us from our tomb of doubt and unbelief, from the darkness of our fear and anxieties; from 
the depths of our weaknesses and lack of hope. Christian stewards pray for an open heart, so that they may hear the voice of the 
Lord, heed the continuous call to come away from their former way of living and reprioritize their lives in the light of the Gospel of 
Jesus Christ. Do we believe Christ has the power to transform our lives? Do we take time to listen for his call?  
 

THANK YOU for your generous support of The Catholic Relief Services Collection and for helping Jesus in disguise. 

Your contributions will make a difference for the poor and marginalized around the world. If you missed the collection, it’s 

not too late to give! Just visit www.usccb.org/nationalcollections, and click on the “How to Give” link on the left. 

 

 EASTER DECORATIONS – You are invited to share in providing decorations for the sanctuary for Easter. A 

donation of any amount will be appreciated. Please place your donation in the collection basket in an envelope 

marked “Easter Decorations”. 

 

CEMETERY CLEANUP - Please remove all flowers and ornamental decorations that are not attached to the 

headstones in our cemeteries by April 30.   

 

SAVE THE DATE: Sunday August 20, 2017 to help St. Martin Parish celebrate Sister Jane Weisgram's Golden Jubilee 

during 10:00 a.m. Mass. May God bless Sr. Jane with many more happy years in serving Him and the good people of St. 

Martin’s. More details to come.  

 

 ST. MARTIN PARISH thanks CHARLIE BROWN for the donation of a John Deer tractor for use on 

the parish grounds. 

 

VOCATION CORNER – All vocations are intended by God to manifest His love in the world.   -Thomas Merton 

Please pray for all seminarians, especially St. Martin graduates, Brad Berhorst, Brad Distler, and Matt Lorang. 
 

2017 LENTEN PENANCE SERVICES 

Apr.   4  St. Andrew at Holt Summit 7:00 p.m. 

Apr.   5 St. Martin at St Martin 7:00 p.m.  

Apr.  9 St. Joseph Cathedral at Jefferson City 2:00 p.m. 

Apr. 10 Immaculate Conception at Jeff City 7:00 p.m. 

Apr. 11 St. Peter at Jefferson City 7:00 p.m. 

 

OPERATION RICE BOWL: ENCOUNTER RESILIENCE – We encounter Dita in Ethiopia, and see how her 

newfound entrepreneurial skills are providing three meals a day for her children—even during a devastating 

drought. What skills have you discovered this Lent that can be put to good use in building God’s kingdom? Visit 

crsricebowl.org for more. 



 

CONGRATULATIONS to RON EGGEN who was recently received the Silver Beaver Award 

from the Boy Scouts of America. Recipients of this award are registered Scouters who have made an 

impact on the lives of youth through service given.   

Ron has dedicated more than 31 years of service to the Boy Scouts in different capacities. He 

has been a Cubmaster, Scoutmaster, Assistant Scoutmaster and Merit badge councilor. Other 

Scouting recognition he has received over the years is Scouter’s Key, Order of the Arrow member, 

Scouter’s Training Award, Order of the Arrow Vigil Honor, Scoutmaster Award of Merit, District Award of Merit as well as 

other scouting awards of Mic-O-Say, Mic-O-Say Advanced, Order of St. Benedict, Bronze Pelican & St. George.  

 Ron has also been active with St. Martin Parish and St. Martin School and is a charter member of the Knights of 

Columbus. Other civic organizations are the Eagles Club, Missouri River Valley/Steam Engine Association, Osage River 

Antique Power Association, Missouri Allis Chalmers Club, Friends of Russellville and an American Red Cross Blood 

Donor.  
 

UPDATE ON ST. MARTIN PRAYER SHAWL GROUP – Our prayer shawl group is going strong 

with 5 members. However, there’s always room for more and “many hands make light work,” as Fr. Ed 

always says. We encourage anyone who knits, crochets, or weaves to come and join us, even if you can’t 

come all the time. Come and see what it’s all about! If you think your skills aren’t good enough, you’re 

WRONG! We’ll offer you help, advice, and support. We also encourage you to donate your unwanted yarn to enable the 

group to produce more prayer shawls. Just leave it in the back of church. Thank you in advance! 

 Men and children need prayer and support, too, either in the form of a shawl or a lapghan. Give me a call and we’ll make 

one in appropriate colors to fit your/their needs. If you or someone you know is going through a difficult time, i.e. death of a 

loved one, serious or ongoing illness, traumatic experience, etc., and could use a prayer shawl, please call me at 301-0375. 

We have four finished and two others nearly completed.  

Thank you for your support and prayers as we continue our ministry to serve others with our time and talents. God love ya! 

--- Shirley Schwarzer 

 

SAINT MARTIN’S CATHOLIC SCHOOL K THRU 8TH ART EDUCATOR POSITION  
Job Description: K thru 8th grade Part time Art Educator position that will require the educator to be present Tuesday thru 

Friday 11:30 to 3pm. The Art Educator will primarily be doing creative engaging art projects. Educator needs to have 

experience with teaching art, express the Catholic faith in projects & Disciples will have the glory to express their God given 

talents. If interested contact Mr. Mulholland at 893-3519 or emulholland@stmartin.eduk12.net. 

ST. MARTIN SCHOOL EXTENDED CARE PROGRAM is looking for after care staff for next year 3-5 days a week.  

Starting pay is $8.00 / hour and the hours are 3-5:30. Interested applicants can contact Andrea Fender at afender@ 

stmartin.eduk12.net or 573-694-0586. 

 

WEEKEND RETREAT WITH THE LITTLE FLOWER: Contemplative Outreach of Central MO (www.cocemo.org) 

presents the 2017 Spring Weekend Retreat, April 21-23, 2017 @ IL Ritiro Franciscan Retreat Center in Dittmer, MO. 

(www.il-ritiro.org) Thérèse of Lisieux … Seeing as the Mystics See Carmelite Saint and Doctor of the Church. Discover 

why St. Thérèse of Lisieux, known as the Little Flower, is in the words of Pope Pius X, the “greatest saint of modern times.” 

Her Little Way provides us with a powerful model of simplicity and commitment to God. We will explore the wisdom that 

the youngest Doctor of the Church shares with anyone who seeks to lead a more deeply spiritual, committed, and 

contemplative life. Thérèse’s wisdom was a gift of God … a gift that is now available for us to cherish. There will be ample 

time for silent prayer, soul friending and bonding in our contemplative community. Introductory teaching on The Method of 

Centering Prayer will be available for newcomers. Please call COCEMO @ (573) 864-1097 or E-Mail 

to cocemo1@gmail.com to learn more or to register. Our presenter is Fr. Matthew Flatley, Coordinator of Contemplative 

Outreach of Central MO. 

 

FAITH SHARING: Fifth Sunday of Lent           Life everlasting 

Reading I Ezekiel 37:12-14 (prophecy of restoration) 
Reading II Romans 8:8-11 (the flesh and the Spirit) 

Gospel  John 11:1-45 (the raising of Lazarus)  
Key Passage Jesus said to Martha, “I am the resurrection and the life. Those who believe 

in me, even though they die, will live, and everyone who lives and believes in me will 

never die. Do you believe this?” (John 11:25–26) 

Adult:  Christ calls us from death to new life. To what new life are you being called during this Lent? 

Child: How does Jesus help you do what is good and avoid what is not? 



 

SCHOOL NEWS  
The mission of St. Martin School is to teach a life of prayer, leadership, love, service, and kindness through Catholic education.  

 

Scrip Selling Weekends  

April 1/2, April 22/23 , May 6/7 , May 20/21 , June 3/4  

Tues., April 4  28 th  Annual St. Mar tin Spelling Bee from 8:30 -2:30  

Wed., April 5  6 th  Grade leads Mass 

Thurs ., April 6  Faculty Meeting, 2:00 early dismissal and dress down day  

Fri., April 7  5 th  Grade leads Mass 

 Doughnuts for Dad s celebration after morning Mass   

Sat., April 8  Diocesan Speech Meet at St. Joseph School, Jefferson City  

Sun., April 9  ð Thurs ., April 13  ɲ Scholastic Book Fair   

Upcoming Events:   

Tues., April 11  The Vocation Committee will meet with the 8 th  grade class from 1:45 - 2:55  

Fri ., April 14  ð Sun. April 23  ɲ No School, Easter Break  

Tues., April 18 ð Thurs ., April 20  ɲ Teacher s will be attending the NCEA Convention in St. Louis  

Mon., April 24  School resumes 

Mon., April 24  The bookmobile will return for the final pickup of the year.  

Tues., April25  Diocesan Sketch Day in Jefferson City  

Tues., April 25  Home & School Meeting at 6:00 PM  

Thurs ., Apri l 27  Home & School Dress Down Day for studentsõ whose parents attend the meeting on April 25  

Thurs ., April 27  Chick-f il -A Spirit Night from 5:00 -8:00  

Sun., April 30  St. Mar t in School Sports Banquet  
 

 We have the Father Ed -  “God Love Ya” t- shirts  available in youth and adult sizes from extra small to 2X for s ale 

in the school office. If you would like to purchase one , stop by the school office Monday ð Friday from 7 AM to 4 PM . 
   

Do you have network skills?   

Are you familiar with managing printers, lapto ps, chrome books on a network?   

Do you have an hour or two once a month to help out with our network at St. Martin Catholic School?  

Our Technology committee is in need of persons who can help this summer with fine tuning our 

network, moving devices from o ne sub net  to another, adding and/or modifying access points, changing 

network passwords on all our devices, etc.    

We welcome your input and would love to have you as part of our team.   What we accomplish will provide a better 

technical learning environm ent for your child or grandchild.   If you would like to help out, please email Sandie Cope, 

scope@stmartin.eduk12.net  and work dates & times will be provided.   

Also, a great big THANK YOU to everyone currently working on the Technology Committee, we could n't be where we 

are without your continued and thoughtful commitment  and effort.  
 

Happy Bi r thday To:  
4/3 – Luci Francka, Randall Hentges, Tom Lindenbusch 

4/4 – Joy Bax, Brian Francka, Kyleigh Fritz, Jim Schwarzer 
4/5 – Scott Amos, Melanie Anthony, Jerald Benne, Daniel Brandt, Zachary Dougherty, Traci Hentges, Jerry Holtmeyer, 

Deborah Holzer, Mandy Ott, LaVern Toebben 

4/6 – Karen Brondel, Laura Marden 

4/7 – Rosemary Bishop, Ryker Boeckman, Kenneth Conger, Leo Steck, Kenny Winge 
4/8 – Andy Distler, Mandy Lawrence, Tete Matanane, Elli Meller, Mark Morff, Justin Raithel 
4/9 – Joshua Hubbard, Dylan Hutchcraft, Fred Rosslan 



 

 

 Upcoming Events  
Apr 2 Holy Family Spring Dinner serving fried chicken and 

roast beef dinners family style from 11:30 a.m. – 6 

p.m. Adults $11. Children $5. 

Apr 3 Daughters of Isabella, Glennon Circle 322, will 

meet at the Knights of Columbus Hall on Tanner 

Bridge Road. Snacks at 6 p.m. with the business 

meeting to follow at 6:30 p.m.  Please plan to attend. 

Apr 4 Seeking Christ For Our Nation Mass at 6:30 p.m. at 

St. George, Linn. The next Mass is April 6, 6 p.m. 

Adoration, 6:30 p.m. Mass at St. Alexander, Belle. 

Apr 7 Fish Fridays– Eagles Auxiliary Fish Fry – 11 a.m. – 1 

p.m. serving Fish, Potato Salad, Baked Beans, Bread, 

Dessert, Coffee & Tea – $9. Deliveries available for 5 

or more Call 573-636-2440 before 10:30. 

Apr 8 Helias Catholic Volleyball BBQ serving pork steak, 

chicken, or pulled pork dinners from 10 am - 3 pm or 

sold out at Schulte's Fresh Foods Parking Lot. $9.00   

(Slab of Ribs - $15.00) Tickets: Call 680-7240 or 

contact any Helias volleyball player. 

Apr 14 The Movie, “The Passion of the Christ” will be 

shown in the Cathedral Undercroft on Good Friday 

afternoon from 12:30 – 2:30 p.m.  (There is no 

charge.)  Please join us and then if you wish, you can 

attend the Stations of the Cross in the Cathedral at 3. 

Apr 24 Bookmobile in front of school 9 – 10:30 a.m. 

~~~~  MISCELLANEOUS  ~~~~ 

Word of Life 
ñAn old Irish proverb says, óIt is in the shelter of each other 
that the people live.ô Indeed, we are created to depend upon 
one another and walk together in suffering.ò Visit 
www.goo.gl/fvSEYp for 10 ways to care for loved ones 
approaching lifeôs end.  

Caring for Loved Ones at Lifeôs End  
USCCB Secretariat of Pro-Life Activities, 2016-17 Respect Life Program  

RUN WITH THE ANGELS - Immaculate Conception School 

in Jefferson City is sponsoring a 5K run/walk on April 8, 2017.  

Medals will be given to the top 3 male and female finishers in 

each group. There will be door prizes and prizes given to the Top 

3 Angel Costumes! All proceeds to benefit the I.C. School Lunch 

and Wellness Program.  Registration forms can be found on the 

school website:  www.icangels.com.  T-shirts guaranteed to all 

participants who register by March 17. Come join the fun! 

God Lights Our Way-GLOW WALK-Saint Francis Xavier 

Home and School in Taos is sponsoring a Family Glow Walk on 

Friday April 28, 2017 at Taos Countryside Park.  You do not 

want to miss this fun family night! 7:00pm; Glow Paint Booths 

Open 8:00pm; Glow Contest  8:15; Family Glow Walk Starts!  

See the school website: www.sfxtaos.com for registration forms!  

All funds raised will benefit St. Francis Xavier school. $25/adult 

(ages 15+) $15/kids (ages 6-14) children 5 and under are free (t-

shirt can be purchased for 5 and under children for $10) 

St. Joseph Cathedral Parish has an opening for an accompanist 

for the adult choir. This is a part time position; salary is 

negotiable. Choir rehearses weekly on Wednesday nights and 

sings twice a month at Sunday Mass. Individual would also 

accompany the choir for special Masses and diocesan events. 

Applicant should be highly skilled in playing organ and piano 

and have previous choral accompanying experience, along with 

knowledge of Catholic liturgies and hymns. Applications are due 

to the St. Joseph Cathedral office by April 19. For more info and 

a complete job description, please contact Tom Halpin, Director 

of Music at 635-7991 or at tom.h@cathedraljc.org 

Cancer Benefit For Trish Eichholz:   Trish Eichholz fundraiser 

on April 8
th

 at Holts Summit Civic Center, Holts Summit.   Trish 

has been diagnosed with breast cancer.  Doors open @ 4:30.  

Dinner from 5:00 / 7:00 serving pulled pork, roasted chicken 

with sides.   Raffle, silent auction, and 50/50.  Adults $12 ea., 

children 5 to 12, $6 ea.,  children 4 and under free.  To purchase 

tickets, donate items for silent auction, or make monetary 

donation contact:  Diane Jaegers 680-7850, Brenda Thompson, 

569-1278, Lisa Wiler 690-8849, Charlotte Grothoff 619-6270. 

40 Days For Life needs prayer supporters. Will you answer the 

call? Two weeks remaining to courageously show your support 

for life! Please help save lives by praying at Columbia Planned 

Parenthood, 711 N Providence between the hours of 8am to 6pm 

daily until Sunday, April 9. Trained Core member to greet you, 

bring a chair if you wish and your Rosary or Bible. Closing rally 

dinner on Saturday, April 29 at St Andrew, 400 St Andrew Dr., 

Holts Summit. RSVP for dinner count served and donated by KC 

Council 8400 of St Andrew’s. 573 340 8444 (MidWest March 

for Life phone). Register at www.40daysforlife.com.  

Catholic Pilgrimage to Portugal, France and Spain: We will 

visit Lisbon, Fatima, Santiago De Compostela, Santander, 

Lourdes, Montserrat and Barcelona, traveling from St. Louis July 

10-19, 2017.  We will celebrate daily Mass, share morning and 

evening prayer, and Centering Prayer will be an option for those 

who would like to practice or learn this ancient way of praying. 

Please join Fr. Matthew Flatley and fellow travelers as we 

journey into a deeper experience of our Christian faith and 

heritage on this tour of a lifetime! Call Fr. Matt @ 573-202-3590 

or E-Mail @ flatmattley@gmail.com to register or to learn more.  

St. Martin Annual City Wide Garage Sale is May 12 and/or 

13, 2017. We are asking those who participate to contribute $2 to 

cover the cost of advertising in the newspapers. For more 

information or to pay the $2, contact Helen Kliethermes 893-

3693 or Virginia Bayne 893-8761. Advertising draws many 

people from surrounding communities as well as our community. 

April is Child Abuse Prevention and Awareness month in the 

United States. Recent statistics tell us that one out of every four 

girls, and one out of every six boys, are assaulted before they 

turn 18.  Education and vigilance can help stop abuse from 

happening. A calm, thoughtful response can assist 

victim/survivors when they disclose abuse. Every one of us can 

help Protect and Heal. For more information, go to 

www.diojeffcity.org/child-and-youth-protection 

“Herb Sturm Memorial Jam” 
Sunday, April 23, 2017 

K of C Hall, Route T 

2 – 6 p.m. -- $5 cover, 

 BYOB, coolers welcome. Concessions will be available. 

Musicians, singers and dancers are all welcome! 

Hosted by  Nashville Touring Musician Steve Sturm 

Benefiting St. Martin Seminarians 

YOU WON’T WANT TO MISS IT!! 
 


